
OFFICIAL NOTICE NUMBER 52 
PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED IMPROVEMENTS 

AND SPECIAL ASSESSMENTS 
 
There will be a public hearing held by the Public Works Committee of the Common 
Council of the City of Milwaukee concerning the following improvements and special 
assessments.  The Commissioner of Public Works has determined these 
improvements are necessary and in the public interest. 
 
The hearing will be held at the date and time shown below: 
 
 
 

 THURSDAY 
 
 JANUARY 5, 2012 
 
 ROOM 301-B – CITY HALL 
 
 9:00 A.M. 

 
 
 

2nd Aldermanic District 
 
W. Fiebrantz Ave. – N. 68th St. to W. Beckett Ave. (ST211100116): 

Asphalt pavement resurfacing, replace curb and gutter, sidewalk and driveway 
approaches where necessary, sodding (7 – 8-foot width of tree border area), and 
grading. 

 
W. Perkins Pl. – W. Beckett Ave. to W. Appleton Ave. (ST211100119): 

Asphalt pavement resurfacing, replace curb and gutter, sidewalk and driveway 
approaches where necessary, sodding (6-foot width of tree border area), and 
grading. 
 
No individuals appearing to testify.   
 
Alderman in support. 
 
Ald. Donovan moves approval with late billing.  Prevailed 4-0. (Ald. Wade 
excused) 
 

 
2nd and 5th Aldermanic Districts 

 
N. 91st St. – N. Swan Rd. to W. Flagg Ave. (Including N. Swan Rd. – W. Hampton 
Ave. to N. 91st St. (ST320101301): 

Concrete pavement reconstruction, replace all curb and gutter, replace sidewalk 
and driveway approaches where necessary, sodding (0 – 7-foot width of tree 
border area), and grading. 
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 Ald. Bohl appearing.  He is in support.  
 Ald. Davis in support.  
 

Ald. Dudzik moves approval.  Prevailed 4-0. (Ald. Wade excused) 
 

4th Aldermanic District 
 
Alley between W. Juneau Ave., W. McKinley Ave., N. 21st St., and N. 22nd St. 
(ST212020123): 

Concrete alley pavement reconstruction, replace some abutting walk or driveway 
approaches, grading, and storm drainage facilities where necessary. 
 
Ald. Bauman in support.  
 
Ald. Wade moves approval with late billing.  Prevailed 5-0. 

 
5th Aldermanic District 

 
N. 88th St. – W. Burleigh St. to W. Concordia Ave. (ST211030108): 

Asphalt pavement resurfacing, replace curb and gutter, sidewalk and driveway 
approaches where necessary, sodding (6-foot width of tree border area), and 
grading. 
 

 
Ald. Bohl appearing. He requested the project be held to allow time to review the 
billing for sidewalks.  
 
Ald. Donovan moves to hold one cycle.  Prevailed 5-0. 

 
N. 98th St. – W. Keefe Ave. to W. Vienna Ave. (ST211120112): 

Asphalt pavement resurfacing, replace curb and gutter, sidewalk and driveway 
approaches where necessary, sodding (8-foot width of tree border area), and 
grading. 
 
Ald. Bohl appearing. He requests the project be held to allow time to review the 
billing for sidewalks.  
 
Ald. Donovan moves to hold one cycle.  Prevailed 5-0. 

 
 
Alley between W. Hadley St., W. Locust St., N. 76th St., and N. 77th St. 
(ST21210114): 

Concrete alley pavement reconstruction, replace some abutting walk or driveway 
approaches, grading, and storm drainage facilities where necessary. 
 
Ald. Bohl appearing.  He is in support. 
 
Ald. Dudzik moves approval with late billing.  Prevailed 5-0. 

 
Alley between W. Keefe Ave., W. Lisbon Ave., N. 91st St., and N. 92nd St. 
(ST21210116): 
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Concrete alley pavement reconstruction, replace some abutting walk or driveway 
approaches, grading, and storm drainage facilities where necessary. 
 
Ald. Bohl appearing.  He is in support. 
 
Ald. Puente moves approval with late billing.  Prevailed 5-0. 
 

 
8th Aldermanic District 

 
Alley between W. Arthur Ave., W. Forest Home Ave., S. 30th St., and S. 31st St. 
(ST212050136): 

Concrete alley pavement reconstruction, replace some abutting walk or driveway 
approaches, grading, and storm drainage facilities where necessary. 
 
Individual appearing: 
 
Father Thomas Miller, 2515 S. 30

th
 St., is opposed to the project.  

 
Ald. Donovan moves to hold for one cycle.  Prevailed 5-0. 

 
Alley between W. National Ave., W. Pierce St., S. 24th St., and S. 25th St. 
(ST212020132): 

Concrete alley pavement construction, replace some abutting walk or driveway 
approaches, grading, and storm drainage facilities where necessary. 
 
Ald. Donovan in support.  
 
Ald. Donovan moves approval with late billing.  Prevailed 5-0. 

 
10th Aldermanic District 

 
N. 91st Pl. – W. Hawthorne Ave. to W. Park Hill Ave. (ST211120150): 

Asphalt pavement resurfacing, replace curb and gutter, sidewalk and driveway 
approaches where necessary, sodding (6-foot width of tree border area), and 
grading. 
 
Ald. Murphy appearing.  He is in support. 
 
Ald. Puente moves approval with late billing.  Prevailed 5-0. 

 
Alley between W. Adler St., W. Dixon St., S. 62nd St., and S. 63rd St. 
(ST212050114): 

Concrete alley pavement reconstruction, replace some abutting walk or driveway 
approaches, grading, and storm drainage facilities where necessary. 
 
Ald. Murphy appearing.  He is in support. 
 
Ald. Puente moves approval with late billing.  Prevailed 5-0. 
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Alley between W. Dickinson St., W. Main St., S. 60th St., and S. 61st St. 
(ST212110102): 

Concrete alley pavement reconstruction, replace some abutting walk or driveway 
approaches, grading, and storm drainage facilities where necessary. 
 
Ald. Murphy appearing.  He is in support. 
 
Individual appearing: 
 
Mark Fritz, 616 S. 61

st
 St., is in opposition. 

 
Ald. Puente moves approval with extended late billing.  Prevailed 5-0. 
 

 
Alley between W. Galena St., W. Vliet St., N. 59th St., and N. 60th St. 
(ST212060121): 

Concrete alley pavement reconstruction, replace some abutting walk or driveway 
approaches, grading, and storm drainage facilities where necessary. 
 
Ald. Murphy appearing.  He is in support. 

 
Ald. Donovan moves approval with extended late billing.  Prevailed 5-0. 
 

 
13th Aldermanic District 

 
Alley between W. Morgan Ave., W. Wilbur Ave., S. 14th St., and S. 15th St. 
(Southerly 550 feet m/l) (ST212030127): 

Concrete alley pavement reconstruction, replace some abutting walk or driveway 
approaches, grading, and storm drainage facilities where necessary. 
 
Ald. Witkowiak appearing.  He is in support. 
 
Individual appearing: 
 
Phil Totten, 3641 S. 14

th
 St., is in support. 

 
Ald. Donovan moves approval with extended late billing.  Prevailed 5-0. 
 

 
15th Aldermanic District 

 
N. 21st Ln. – W. Brown St. to a point north of W. Brown St. (ST211110149): 

Concrete pavement reconstruction, replace some abutting walk or driveway 
approaches, grading, and storm drainage facilities where necessary. 
 
Individual appearing: 
 
Shawn Hayes, 2752 N. 60

th
 St., is in support with concerns about billing. 

 
Ald. Wade moves approval with late billing.  Prevailed 5-0. 
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Alley between W. Garfield Ave., W. Lloyd St., N. 37th St., and N. 38th St. 
(ST21210113): 

Concrete alley pavement reconstruction, replace some abutting walk or driveway 
approaches, grading, and storm drainage facilities where necessary. 
 
 

 Ald. Puente moves approval with late billing.  Prevailed 5-0. 
 
You may examine a copy of the report recommending these projects in Room 908, 
841 North Broadway, Milwaukee, Wisconsin during the hours of 8:30 A.M. and 4:30 
P.M., Monday through Friday, except for December 23, 26, 30, 2011 and January 2, 
2012. 
 
 
Staff Assistant Tobie Black 


